CABINET WORK GROUP – HUMAN RESOURCES

TERMS OF REFERENCE
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	Proposed Terms of Reference



	
	It is suggested that terms of reference should be as follows;

To be responsible to the Cabinet for the development of the Council’s Human Resources Strategy and the delivery plan to implement it.

To support the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services in his/her decision making as it relates to HR issues and the Council’s Constitution and Scheme of Delegation.

To ensure appropriate resources i.e. budgets and staff are in place to deliver the HR Strategy.

To prepare a work programme to facilitate the work to be done in order to maintain the Council’s focus on HR related practices as a strategic priority and key area for development.

To ensure the Council works in partnership both internally and externally to maximise the outcomes to be achieved, as specified in the HR Strategy.

To enable the Lead Member to report periodically to the Cabinet in order to ensure milestones and targets within the work programme are achieved.

To make appropriate arrangements for the training and development of Elected Members including;

· Agree annual training and development programme for Members. 

· Arrangements for induction of new Members

· Resources and budget for Member training and development.

· Implementation of the recommendations of the recent Audit Report into Member training and development.



	2
	Recommendation



	
	THAT the terms of Reference be approved.


